
  

 

REPORTER 

The transition team meetings are over. The team will now be prepar-
ing their report and will present it to council at the February meeting. The 
council, will appoint a Call Committee and then pass this information on 
to the synod office. The synod office will send names of prospective pas-
tors to the Call Committee which will then begin interviewing them. 

Announcing your church council for 2017 
 

These people were elected at the annual meeting on January 29th. 
 President:   Shirley Sigler  
 Vice President:  Tim Wegener 
 Secretary:   Anne Eckholm 
 Treasurer:   Tom Petersen 
 Financial Secretary:  Carol Lysen 
 Congregational Resources: Gail Johnson 
 Christian Ed & Youth: Emily Hoffman 
 Indoor Property:  Jerry Zimmerman 
 Outdoor Property:  Ralph Rizzo 
 Worship & Music  Frieda Chyn 
 

These people are continuing their two year commitment this year 
 Congregational Life  Jerold Plumb 
 Evangelism   Carol Rizzo 
 
The council normally meets the second Monday of each month at 7 p.m. 
 

Ash Wednesday is on March 1. As we have for the past two years, we 
have purchased special devotional booklets for Lent. Called, Free Indeed, 
they are based on Martin Luther’s small catechism. There are only 25 of 
these and they are located on the table in the narthex. Grab one if you are 
interested in a Lenten devotion. 
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As we begin February the Transition Team 
has finished cottage meetings and will be 
compiling the information and finalizing its re-
port to the Church Council. At its February 
meeting the council will be appointing a Call Committee. Then Pastor 
Kris Totzke from NTNL Synod will meet with the Call Committee. 
 
This year we will also continue to celebrate St. Luke’s 60th anniversary. 
Thank you for your hospitality to Bishop Gronberg during his visit in 
January as we began our celebration. You are a warm, welcoming and 
active community. 
 
So we will celebrate 60 years of ministry and also prepare to call a new 
pastor and begin a new chapter. St. Luke’s has much to celebrate! 
 
Pastor Mary Kaiser 

The NT-NL Public Witness Team for Peace and Justice 
 

God saw everything that God had made, and indeed, it was very good.
—Genesis 1:31.  
 

Then...God put us is charge of caring for creation. Is it still good? Will it 
be good for our children, grandchildren, and great grandchildren?  
 

Come and take part in Creation Care and Climate Change, an envi-
ronmental event sponsored by the NT-NL Public Witness Team and Texas 
Impact.  
An outstanding faculty will outline the theological and biblical context for 
creation care and the church’s responsibility for future generations. They 
will show us the urgent need to live out a bold vision: to reduce our car-
bon footprint and take an active role in public policy. Presenters include 
Dr. Barbara Rossing, New Testament professor at the Lutheran School of 
Theology at Chicago; Dr. Mark Z. Jacobson, director of the Atmosphere 
and Energy Program at Stanford University; Cheryl Simmons, Natural 
Resources Conservation Service at the Department of Agriculture; Bee 
Moorhead and the Rev. Sam Brannon of Texas Impact; and Bishop Erik 
Gronberg.  
 

The cost is $13.00 for the day if you register on line at ntnl.org or $20 if 
you pay at the event. The date is February 25th from 8:30 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 
at Briarwood. Lunch is included. 
 

Contact Gail Johnson if you have questions or would like more infor-
mation. 

ntnl.org
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The Men’s Breakfast will continue to meet on the 4th 
Saturday of each month. This month we will meet on Feb-
ruary 25th at 8:30 a.m. at the Hilton Garden Inn on 190 
just east of Waterview Dr.  

Social Seniors: Join us Friday, February 17th at 1:00 
p.m. in the adult classroom to view Young at Heart, a docu-
mentary about a fun-loving senior citizen’s choir as they 
prepare for a show in their hometown. Come prepared to 
laugh and cry; you will not be disappointed. Popcorn and 

soft drinks will be furnished.  
Sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board in the Gathering Area. Con-
tact Shirley Brouillette if you have questions, 972-596-8640. 

 

The North Texas SeniorFest 2017 will take place on February 25th 
at Resurrection Lutheran Church in Plano. All Lutherans age 50+ are 
invited to attend. Rev. Dr. Russell Vardell, pastor of First United Lu-
theran Church in Dallas, will be the keynote speaker. He will speak on 
“Luther for Today” as we celebrate the 500th anniversary of the Refor-
mation in 2017. In addition, participants may choose three of seven 
workshops to attend dealing with various educational and inspirational 
topics. Registration is $15 per person. Registration brochures are avail-
able on the bulletin board in the Gathering Area.. Frieda Chyn is the 
contact person at St. Luke’s if you have any questions or you may con-
tact Rev. Dennis Shurter at 940-565-8372 or email 
aloasfdallas@gmail.com. 
The North Texas Senior Fest is sponsored by ALOA—Adult Lutherans 
Organized for Action, an interLutheran movement that provides re-
sources for older adult ministry of the LCMS and ELCA. ALOA’s mis-
sion is to equip mature adults to celebrate and serve. 

The Flock will be having a Super Bowl watch party at 
Carol Hermann’s house. All are invited to attend. Contact 
Carol for more details on this event.  
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Women of St. Lukeõs 
Kit Kleinhans, a professor at Wartburg College, Waverly, Iowa, continues with 
the second of her four session winter Reformation anniversary Bible study on 

Galatians: Christian Faith and Christian Freedom.  The February Bible 
study for Mary Ruth and Rebekah circles is ñChildren of God through 
faithò with theme verses from Galatians 2: 19-3:29.  This monthôs lesson may be 
found on page 42 of the January/February Gather magazine or may be down-
loaded at gathermagazine.org.  The Leaderôs guide follows the lesson. 

 
FEBRUARY ACTIVITIES 

February 1:  Activity Day, 9:00am in the Gathering Area. 
Come join in as we work on Quilts, layettes, school and health kits 
for Lutheran World Relief.  There is work for women able to stand, 
and work for those who need to sit.  
 

February 11:  9:00am - Sarah Circle meets in the Church Confer-
ence Room.  Hostess: Linda Young, Study Leader: Brenda Milner.  
 

February 14:  10:00am - Mary Ruth Circle will meet at church in 
the adult classroom.  Hostess: Corinne Perkins, Study Leader: Ei-
leen Larsen. 
 1:30pm - Rebekah Circle members will meet in the adult 
classroom at the church this month (note that the circle now meets 
at a new time and will meet either in the home or at church).  
Hostesses: Carol Dimick and Carol Rizzo, Study Leader: Betty 
Seaborn. 
**These two Circles use the Bible study found in the Gather maga-

zine. 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
Saturday, March 25: Time for our spring “Quilting Bee,” 
9:00am Please bring a salad to share for the luncheon.  All 
women are invited for great fun and fellowship as work is done on 
items for Lutheran World Relief.  A quilt dedication will be held on 
Sunday, March 26. 

 

All women of St. Luke’s are invited and encouraged to come. 
Please feel free to join any of the circles at any time. 
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Booksome Ladies 

On Wednesday, Feb. 15th at 9:30 a.m., the Booksome 
Ladies will meet in the Adult Classroom to discuss Big 
Little Lies by Australian author Liane Moriarty.  This 
fascinating novel teaches us that sometimes it’s the little 
lies we tell ourselves just to get by that turn out to be 
the most lethal.  It follows the lives of three women, 
each at a crossroads. Madeline is divorced, dealing with her ex hus-
band, his new wife and their kindergarten aged daughter now in the 
same class as Madeline’s youngest.  Madeline remembers everything 
and forgives no one.  Celeste, married with rambunctious five year old 
twin sons, is beautiful, but seems flustered at times as she and her hus-
band are parent leaders at the boys’ school.  Jane is a sad, young single 
mom, new to town.  She has a son, Ziggy, who is also enrolled in the 
kindergarten class, but often seems inscrutable.  This is a story of 
school yard bullying, parents behaving badly, and eventually someone 
dying, either accidentally or possibly murdered.  The author has woven 
an unforgettable story about parents, children, relationships, and the 
unintended consequences of seemingly innocent remarks.  
 
We will be selecting books for the coming months, so please bring 
your suggestions.  EVERYONE IS WELCOME. 
 
Valentine joy, 
Martha Eastwood 

February 5th is the 51st Super Bowl. It is 
also the annual Souper Bowl of Caring 
event. The youth will be in the narthex fol-
lowing worship collecting money (in soup 
pots) to help feed the hungry in our commu-
nity. As in past years, the funds raised will 
go to Network of Community Ministries. 
Please be generous as you prepare to watch the game and help Network 
help others. 
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The members of St. Luke’s and their families that are being prayed for during 
the month are listed below.   

Betty Kennedy, Prayer Chain Chairperson 
972-235-6309 
972-774-2002       
                                 

                              SUZIE HABHAGGER  
                              BARBARA TATE                               
                              LINDA YOUNG   
                              DICK MINER 
                              KATHRYN KRAEFFT 
                              ED SOBEY 
                              PHIL HOUSTON 
                              DORIS HOUSTON                       
                             BEN HONG 
                             MILDRED PLISKAL 
                             CARLA BENDER 
                             SUSAN & HOWARD SCHEIB 
                             SHIRLEY SIEGLER   
                             JULIE COOK                            
                             RITA HUMPHREY 
                             BERNIE HUMPHREY  
                             IRMA YOUNG                                  
                             EMILY EASTWOOD                   
                             RUTHIE GROOM                        
                             DONNIE GROOM                                                                                                           
                             RONDA MEIVES  
                             DAVID REED 
                             ROBERT VORCE 
                             JEAN HAMMETT                             
                             DALE & OLGA ANN BAIRD 
                             DAVID & JENNIFER HUMPHREY 
                             BONNIE LARSON   
   DOUG TATE  
                             

We welcome prayers for all, however, please let us know when your 
name should be removed from our list.  Thanks 
 

Our appreciation to the members of St. Luke’s Prayer Chain for their 
constant and faithful prayers.   
 
 

                        ñBut as for me, my prayer is unto thee,                                                             
                          O Lordé.ò          Psalm  69:13                                                                                                                 
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Sam Sherrod  2-10 
Natalie Sherrod 2-10 
Tom Petersen  2-11 
Teri Kennedy  2-12 
Barbara Tate  2-17 

Lyra Clausen  2-19 
Gary Sloan  2-21 
Louise Rambadt 2-25 
Barbara Stiles  2-25 
Andrew Thomas 2-27 

Kevin & Shameka Young  2-01 
Ted & Carla Bender   2-27 

Note: If you have an anniversary or birthday this month and your name 
is not on our list, please call the church office and give us the infor-
mation for our records. Thank you. 

ñPeace is more important that all justice; and peace was 
not made for the sake of justice, but justice for the sake of 
peace.   Martin Luther. 

In the event we have a snow or ice storm on a Sunday morn-
ing, you may check the channel 5 website at 
www.nbcdfw.com to see if we have cancelled services that 
day. It will also be posted on our website, 
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St. Luke’s Lutheran Church 
 
 

Interim Pastor                                         Rev. Mary Kaiser      
Administrative Assistant  Gail Johnson 
Director of Music Ministriesééééééé.  Dale Dietert 

 
Council Members 

President, Shirley Sigler  2/272-7458 
Vice President, Tim Wegener.. . . . . . . . . . .612/859-4500 
Secretary, Anne Eckholm   9/231-6121 
Treasurer, Tom Petersen   9/866-0619 
Financial Sec., Carol Lysen. . . . . . . . . . . . . ..9/233/6585 
Christian Ed.. Emily Hoffman. . . . . . . . . . . . . 9/669-0125 
Evangelism, Carol Rizzo. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .9/231-3269 
Congregational Life, Jerold Plumbéééé....9/231-4214  
Congregational Resources, Gail Johnson .9/231-3361 
Indoor Property, Jerry Zimmerman. . . . . . . . . 2-207-0771 
Outdoor Property, Ralph Rizzo. . . . . . . . . . . . 9/231-3269 
Worship & Music, Frieda Chyn . . . . . . . . . . . .2/514-8426 
Service Outreach, open 
Youth, Emily Hoffman . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .9/669-0125  

 
Contact Us: 

 

marykaiser82@yahoo.com 
gail@stlukeslutheranchurch.org 
ddietert@mail.smu.edu 
www.stlukeslutheranchurch.org 
Phone: 972-234-8804 
 
 

The Reporter 
Published for and by 
St. Luke’s Lutheran 
Church 

 

Next deadline—Feb. 15 
gail@stlukeslutheranchurch.
org 
 
All members of St. Lukeôs 
are invited to submit arti-
cles of interest for publica-
tion in THE REPORTER.   
 
Articles may be submitted 
in written form using 
WORD format or electron-
ic  form.  Please include 
your name and phone 
number.  Articles should 
be no longer than 250 
words.  Those over 250 
may need to be edited. 
 

 
 Sunday Schedule 

Worship at 10:00 a.m.  
Sunday School at 8:45 a.m.     
Phone number: 972-234-8804 
www.stlukeslutheranchurch.org 

NETWORK OF COMMUNITY MINISTRIES  
Ingathering days are the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month.  Items always 
needed are: peanut butter, jelly, canned meats and vegetables, canned fruit, 
soups, paper products, personal hygiene products.  Please place items in the 
cart marked Network in the Gathering Area. 


